 Knight’s Hill Development - Comments from Residents. 
Re; Camland’s Public Consultation – 4th Feb. 2016
1. Traffic Issues

· The high number of houses proposed will increase traffic problems along Grimston Road.

· Increased traffic will aggravate air quality and noise pollution problems.
· Safety of a roundabout on a slope questioned.

· Before starting new development, improvements (traffic lights?) needed at Langley Road junction.
· Against access for cars and trucks from development into Ullswater Avenue. Maybe access for Emergency services and buses (? - see next point) with retractable bollards in road for their use only.

· Many residents do not want a bus route through Ullswater Avenue. They point out that there are at least three blind bends along the route. Also, the sloping road gets very icy during winter, which already causes problems with cars skidding. They also question whether the road structure is adequate to take the heavy buses. NB: This needs to be taken up with NCC Highways who, apparently are in favour of a bus route.
· The two access points onto Clayland development to be for pedestrians and cyclists only, as agreed with Clayland.

· Access from Sandy Lane onto Grimston Road already difficult.

· What about access from Green Lane?

2. Density (average 19pha) Issues 

· Numbers too high – need to be reduced.

· Suggest there would be a better return for developers with fewer houses of a high quality more in keeping with the village and surrounding areas (Ref: South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan). What is Ashdale Homes view on this?
· Why the proposed higher density to the north adjacent to Grimston Road? The existing properties along Grimston Road are all low density (proposal conflicts with SWNP).

3. Environment Issues 
· Trees with TPO’s must be protected.

· Concern that Camland’s draft master plan does not adequately protect the natural ponds and habitat. Again, what is Ashdale Homes view on this?

4. Drainage Issues

· Because of the lay of the land, residents in Ullswater Avenue are concerned about surface run off. There is history of this happening. See photos of waterlogged road in Sandy Lane.
· Drainage fears particularly in relation to the proposed swales. See notes from Steve Carden.

· Residents complain of poor water pressure in the area. Again, refer to Steve Carden’s notes

5. Infrastructure Issues 
· Need for a Health Centre. Query Camland Rep’s comment that NHS says there is no need and NCC wants money to spend on Schools instead?

· Strains on already full schools highlighted.

· Road improvements at the junctions along the main route into King’s Lynn. (Ref: 1. Traffic Issues above). Also, need to improve safety at traffic lights at Castle Rising Road junction.
· Need for parking at the proposed Tennis Courts/Football Pitches.  

6. Other Comments 

· Some outright disapproval of the development.

· Where are the jobs for the new residents coming from?

· Some disapproval of the design of the Camland feedback forms – considered that they were designed to get the answers they wanted.

· Conflicting responses from the Camland Reps whose knowledge of the area was limited and answers to questions not adequate.
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